
 

 

Windemere Lake & Landowners Asso….Minutes of the July 11, 2015 General Meeting 

I The 2nd General meeting of the Windemere Lake & Landowners Asso. was called to order at 9:00 by 

Chair Chip Wells 

II.Roll was called. Those present were: Jerry Blazevic, Pauline Dee, Ron Goettsch., Ron Hansen, Barb Krig, 

Dennis Huddleston, Tom Landsberger, Janette Muller, Laurie Patrick and Chip Wells. 

III. The Minutes of the 1st General meeting which was held on June 13, 2015 were approved by a motion 

made by Ron Goettsch and a second by Tom Landsberger.  Motion passed. 

IV. Janette Muller gave the treasurer’s report.  The General Fund balance is $15, 190.03 The Milfoil Fund 

balance is $17, 805.19.  The Water Quality Fund balance is $1,462.23 and the Memorial Fund balance is 

$295.99. This brings our checkbook balance to $34,752.45. Clair Strandlie made a motion and Dennis 

Huddleston seconded it to accept this report.  Motion passed. 

V. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 a. Lakes: Rich Rezanka from the DNR surveyed Sturgeon Lake on July 8 and found we need to 

treat 32.77 acres.nearly all off-shore. This is up from 29 acres in 2014. Rich Rezanka surveyed Sand Lake 

on July 9 and found we need to treat 6.13 acres…both off-shore and on-shore. This is down from 10 

acres in 2015. Treatment, hopefully will follow in the week of July 20.  

  Sturgeon Lake:  Dennis Huddleston reported he rode along with Rich Rezanka on the 

survey. There is heavy EWM in the lake some above the surface of the water. The public access is 

especially loaded. The lake level remains the same and the clarity is 16’ as tested using a Secchi disc. The 

shore damage from the winter has been repaired. 

  Sand Lake: Jerry Blazevic reported he rode with Rick Rezanka on the survey. Both off-

shore and a lot of on-shore will be treated with a new spot in the west long narrow bay. The lake level is 

up 4” more.  Jay Schramm reported the Secchi reading is 13 ½’ clarity.  This reading was 17’ in the 

spring. 

  Island Lake: Ron Hansen has been notified by the state hydrologist that his report is 

being read and an evaluation has been started of the outlet problem. The clarity of the lake was 15’ in 

the spring and is now 10’. 

  Passenger Lake +:  Laurie Patrick reports that all is well in the small lakes. 

 b. Brush: Dennis has had some help. He needs someone in September that would be Sept.19 

from 10:00 to 1:00.  Brush drop-off days are the 3rd Sat of the month.through October. The drop-off 

place is the quarry by the airport.  Dennis’ phone is:1-651-900-9085 

 c. Membership: Chip Wells reported that membership is up to 180. Island Lake 31, Sand 80, 

Sturgeon 60 and the small lakes 9. 

 d. Road Pick-up: Rita and Richard Menke have offered to take on this job. A volunteer is needed 

to pick up on the East frontage road from Twilight Lane to N. Shoreland Rd.  Please call the Menkes at 

485-8071 if you can help. 

 e. Website: Check out the website. www.minnesotawaters.org/windemerelakes 

http://www.minnesotawaters.org/windemerelakes


 

 

 

VI. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Parade: Our float in the 4th of July Moose Lake parade was a big hit. Dennis Huddleston 

pulled his boat which had our two new large banners along the sides saying JOIN THE LAKE 

ASSOCIATION.  We decided it was a good way to advertise the association. More candy was 

needed. A suggestion was made that if people walked along by the float, DNR handouts could 

be given to all parade viewers. 

VII. NEW BUSINESS   …no new business 

 

VIII. Adjournment 

PROGRAM:  Ted Shaw, Mayor of Moose Lake, was our speaker. The membership was very interested 

and had many questions. 

 


